LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 19th May 2014 at 7.20pm after the APCM  at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs J. Myers, M.M.Hill, J. Stephenson, J. Warburton and Cllr. Pollard

Those present were the Chairman Cllr. Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr. Turrell and Cllrs Adrian Scott, Adrian Crookes and Graham Chapman.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  No-one present

Minutes. The minutes of the 14th April were not signed due to a paragraph being omitted regarding Bulk Oil Buying Scheme.

Matters arising.
Laptop for Clerk. A discussion followed.  The parish council agreed to authorise a cheque for £400.00 payable to the clerk, S. L. Connon, for the purchase of a laptop and software for parish council use.

Lundys – Land Registration – no communication from Lundys to date.

Parish Notice Board – Cllr. Proctor has contacted Paul Leason.  A discussion followed, if PL is unable to help, then contact John Yates- Builder, Front Street, Lockington.

Correspondence. 
ERNLLCA April newsletter was received and forwarded to GC.

East Riding Parish News for May was received and circulated.

Beverley Rural Updated – Anti-social 6 monthly report was received.

Parish Council Liaison Meeting information was received – GC to attend the meeting on 28th May 2014 at County Hall, Beverley.

Planning Decision. 14/00477/PLF
Alterations and extensions to include single storey extension to side, increase in roof pitch to provide living accommodation and installation of 3no. velux windows to front and 5no. velux windows to rear and construction of porch at Meadow Lodge, Chapel Street, Lockington for Mr. and Mrs. N and J Bayliss.  Granted.

Planning application. 14/00093/PLF – Installation of 2no. wind turbines (22.6m high to hub and 34.4m high to blade tip) with ancillary structures and access track, Land South West of Ashfield Farm, Wilfholme Road, Beswick for Urban Wind Ltd.

No specific observations on this application, though feel the area is now at saturation point with turbines.

Accounts.
The precept of £3024 for 2014-15 was received from ERYC.

AON Insurance fees for 2014-15 was paid - ££694.19.

ERNLLCA chairmans course fee of £24.00 was paid for two councillors.

Receipts for Sporting Rights, £12.75 and A. Grant, £50.00 were received for Rents.

S. L. Connon was paid £140.66 stipend for May, expenses of 13.65 was paid.

S. L. Connon was paid £400.00 for the purchase of a parish council laptop.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 16th June 2014.

A.O.B.
Damage to the roof of the wooden bus shelter at the end of Station Road was discussed.

Cllr. Scott reported the grass verges near Aike and on the approach road are in urgent need of cutting back – from the village sign to Akenfield.  Clerk to contact Highways/grass cutting.

Also a telephone pole is still lying on the verge near the junction of Chapel Lane and Aike Lane.

Speed Limit – Aike.  This was discussed. Clerk to contact Highways with a suggestion of introducing a 30mph speed limit and asking for their technical views on this. 

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm.

